FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Following the UK’s departure from the EU, all EU, European Economic Area (EEA) and Swiss citizens who want to live in the UK need to apply for a new immigration status. The EU Settlement Scheme (EUSS) has been set up to grant this status. Everyone, including children, must make an individual application. Local authorities need to identify all children and young people who are in their care, on the edge of care or have left care, who need to make an application under the EU Settlement Scheme. This includes EU, European Economic Area (EEA) and Swiss national children, or children who may be able to apply for the Settlement Scheme through a family member.

Please can you send me information for each of the following points?

1. How many looked after children or care leavers in your authority area are EU, European Economic Area (EEA), or Swiss national children as of 30th September 2020? 

55.
2. How many looked after children or care leavers in your authority area have been supported to undertake an EU Settlement Scheme application between March 2019- September 2020? 

(This relates to EU, European Economic Area (EEA), Swiss national 
children, or children who may be able to apply for the Settlement 
Scheme through a family member). 
55.
3. How many looked after children or care leavers in your authority area have received a status (including where possible a breakdown of how many have received ‘settled’ and how many have received ‘pre-settled’ status) under the EU Settlement Scheme between March 2019- September 2020? 

(This relates to EU, European Economic Area (EEA), Swiss national 
children, or children who may be able to apply for the Settlement 
Scheme through a family member). 
38 – Settled Status

1 – Pre-settled status

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
